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Bridge of Don Academy Parent Council

Telephone: (01224) 707583
e-mail: parentcouncil@bridgeofdon.aberdeen.sch.uk 

Chairperson: Shona Wildi         Vice Chairperson: Joanne Shewan
Dear Parent/Guardian,                                                       

       
            November 2011

Parent Council 100 Club

I am writing to you on behalf of the school Parent Council to inform you about our intention to start a 100 Club from January 2012.  The Parent Council has never been a fund raising body in the same way that previous PTAs were, however, given the severe financial cutbacks that are being imposed on education services, the time has come for us as parents to look at ways in which we can support the school and alleviate some of the financial pressure the staff find themselves operating under.  

Aberdeen City Council allocates the Parent Council £700 each year to cover any running costs we may have and it is up to us as a group to decide how to spend this money.  School staff are aware that we have this money and we receive bids from departments for pieces of equipment etc.  £700 does not go very far.  I have been on the Parent Council for 1 year and have been shocked at some of the things that staff have asked for; items and services that I assumed came from the main education budget e.g. the annual subscription for the MyMaths website, basic equipment for science experiments, materials for active learning, software such as Photoshop, speakers, amplifiers & instruments for musicians and library books.
A copy of the full constitution of the 100 Club is on the school website but in short it will operate as follows:-

·  It will be open to all parents, guardians, staff, grandparents, members of the community and anyone who has a vested interest in the education of our pupils.

· Each member will be allocated a unique number which will cost £2.00 per month

· Members can have as many numbers as they want.

· 75% of the income generated will be used to raise funds solely for use in the school to enhance and further the education of pupils.  Departments will submit bids outlining their requests and the costs involved. Allocation of funding will be reported through the school newsletter.

· 25% of the income will be disbursed in cash prizes with 3 prizes each calendar month.  Payment will be by cheque monthly and winners reported through the school newsletter.

· Participation shall be by subscription payable in advance by cheque (i.e. £24 per annum per number) or by monthly standing order mandate.

· Participation shall be for the minimum period of 12 months (Jan – Dec) but members may join during the year on payment of a pro-rata advance payment.

· The monthly draws will take place at the Parent Council meetings the dates of which are well publicised on the school calendar.  

· All personal details will be held by the 100 club Administrator.  The details shall be confidential and used solely in connection with the draw.

Obviously, the more people who join the 100 Club and the more numbers we can sell, the more money we can raise for our school. For example, if there are 300 members all contributing £2 a month then the prizes will be £90, £45 & £15.  The 75% retained by the 100 Club will be £450. For the token sum of £2 per month, not only will members be eligible to win one or more of the 36 cash prizes per annum but more importantly they will be contributing to the enhancement of education available to all of our pupils. 

If you still have doubts as to whether to join or not then ask yourself this – what does £2 a month buy me and will I miss it from my monthly budget?  

If you wish to join the 100 Club, then please complete and return the tear off slip below to the school office by Friday 23 December.             

If you have any queries then please e-mail me at PC 100 Club via the Parent Council link on the school website.

Yours sincerely,

Ann Allan

PC100 Club Administrator

BODA PC100 CLUB

· I wish to join the PC100 Club and would like ………….   numbers

· I have sent the standing order form to my bank    

· I have instructed my bank via internet banking

· I enclose a cheque for £……………………

(Please delete as appropriate) 

· Name to which number should be allocated , eg The Smith Family 

……………………………………...................................................

Contact name ……………………………………………………………..

       Telephone number ………………………..................................................       
   Email ……………………………..............................................................
